
St. Francis Church of England Primary School 
School Contact Details: 

Address: Cherry Tree Lane, Cherry Tree, Blackburn, BB2 5NX 
Telephone: 01254 201419 

Email: office@stfrancis.blackburn.sch.uk 
Website: www.stfranciscep.co.uk 
Facebook: @stfrancisceprimary  

 
School Vision: Our aim at St. Francis Church of England Primary School is to guide our children to live fulfilling lives, rooted 
in the values taught by Jesus based on the gospel value of love for one another. 
School Mission Statement: Love Faith. Love People. Love Learning. 
School Values: love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control. 

School Newsletter 

Worship Theme 

We continued our current them of 

‘diversity and equality’ with clear links 

to a couple our school rules: 

1) We treat each other as we 

want to be treated 

2) We know and celebrate that we 

are all different 

This week we spoke about poverty. 

We looked at what different people 

can be poor in or from. We looked at 

what Jesus modelled in terms of 

caring for the poor. The bible shows 

us that Jesus rejected cultural norms 

to embrace people that society had 

pushed to the margins. Among those 

people can often be poor people. The 

Bible is full of verses expounding on 

God’s heart for the poor. We spoke 

about ways we can do the same! 

Date: 09.07.21 

Speak to your child 

about: 

What does the following picture make 

you think of?  

 

Picture News: (https://www.stfranciscep.co.uk/page/19-20/84388) 

FOOTBALL - COME ON ENGLAND! 

As you know, England are playing in the FINAL of Euro 2020 

on Sunday evening. This is momentous occasion and we want 

families to support England and celebrate without the worry of 

being late for school the following day! We did have some very 

tired children last Wednesday! On Monday morning, I will keep 

the registers open until 10.30am so no children will be marked 

as late until this point. If your child is ill and will not be attending 

school, please contact school as you would normally. For those 

children or families who are up bright and early, we will be here 

for the normal times so breakfast club and start of the day will 

be unchanged. 

COME ON ENGLAND! 

FOOTBALL IS COMING 

HOME! 



PTA - Dare to Be Different Day 

A huge thank you to the PTA members for organising Dare to 

Be Different Day behind scenes! Thank you to all of our 

AMAZING parents/carers to doing such a good job! Well done 

#TeamStFrancis! 

A look ahead to next academic year... 

This year has been all change for obvious reasons. We have had to changes elements of the school day that we would 

never have changed, however, some of the aspects have worked and helped the smooth running of school. Plans have not 

been finalised, however, the following is what is highly likely to happen: 

Morning procedure: We will remain with the system of dropping children off at the gate. The gate will open at 8.45am with 

the absolute expectation that all children are through by 8.50am. Gates and external classroom doors will close at this time 

and children arriving after this time will be marked as late. 

Playtime: Playtime in the morning will go back to ‘normal’ 

Lunchtime: We will continue the current set up, however, we will look to reduce the number of outside zones to allow for one 

zone with a mix of children. Children will rotate through the open zone and closed zones working with a sports coach. 

Afternoon collection procedure: The gate will open at 3.25pm. Children will be let out coming up to 3.30pm. Children who are 

still at school at 3.35pm will be taken to after-school club (ASC) and parents will be charged for a full session of ASC.  

Collective Worship: We are going to have a hybrid of online and face-to-face worship. Monday and Friday will remain online 

and children will gather in the hall on a Wednesday and Thursday. Tuesday will remain in-class Worship. 

Please note, all of the above is dependent upon national AND local guidance.  

ParentPay Accounts 

We have 72 accounts on ParentPay with money owing. We 

need to finish the academic year with all accounts settled. 

Please check you account and transfer the relevant funds. 

Celebration Worship

Any PROUD MOMENTS or GLOBAL ACTION HEROES? Please send to <head@stfrancis.blackburn.sch.uk>. The link for 

Celebration Worship is: 

welcome to join us at 2.45

Tyres! We need tyres! 

Do you have old tyres or can you contact your local car 

garage to see if you can get a hold of tyres for our site. 

We want to use them as a border a long our fence and 

plant wild flower seed. If you have any spare tyres or are 

given some by your car garage, please check that they 

are safe (no nails etc.) and then simply bring them to 

school and we will place them where we want them. 

THANK YOU!  

Millie’s Smiles - Whole School Charity Fundraiser  

A huge thank you to all of the local businesses listed below 

for the donations of prizes and selling of raffle tickets. We 

have raised just over £600 for Milly’s Smiles Charity! 

Educational Printing Services Ltd - Blackburn 

The Salon - Redlam Blackburn 

Nibbles - Cherry Tree Blackburn 

Fogarty’s Insurance - Blackburn 

Serenity - Feniscowles Blackburn 

Hair by Jaimee Knight - Blackburn 

Twisted Interiors - Feniscowles Blackburn 

Cuckoo Gin Distillery - Brindle 

 

For more information about Milly’s Smiles: 

https://www.millyssmiles.org/ 

 

 

 

Punctuality 

We have noticed that punctuality is an issue currently and this 

will become a focus next year. Children arriving after 8.50am 

on a regular basis will require a meeting with a member of the 

safeguarding team so a team approach can be applied to 

improving punctuality. We want to ensure the right attitude is 

grown and children do not start their day confused as they 

have missed vital and important learning tasks right at the 

beginning of the day. 

After-School Club (ASC) News 

Please see poster below for more information regarding 

PALS who will be running our ASC from September 

2021. Please note, this will be a 3rd party registered 

independently with Ofsted. All administration for booking 

and paying for the club will need to be completed through 

PALS. The school will not be able to book children on to 

the club and all excisting children MUST sign up with 

PALS. I have met the new ASC manager - I am VERY 

excited at what this ASC is going to offer. 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/73030624557?pwd=TFFrZC9aNDM3V0ZWWDUyNTZnRWxwUT09
https://www.millyssmiles.org/


I hope you have a great weekend and enjoy the football on Sunday if you are 

watching! 

Please note, children’s end of year reports will be coming home after school on 

Tuesday and if you wish to make an appointment to see the teacher about it, 

please make contact on Wednesday for an appointment after school the same day.  

Mr Kewley 

Celebration Worship

Any PROUD MOMENTS or GLOBAL ACTION HEROES? Please send to <head@stfrancis.blackburn.sch.uk>. The link for 

Celebration Worship is: 

welcome to join us at 2.45

School Facebook Page 

If you have not done so 

already, please like our 

Facebook page. 

@stfrancisceprimary 

Positive COVID Test or Symptoms of COVID? 

If your child(ren) develop any COVID-19 symptoms or tests positive, please report this to 

school by emailing us at: <covid19@stfrancis.blackburn.sch.uk>. 

Thank you! 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/73030624557?pwd=TFFrZC9aNDM3V0ZWWDUyNTZnRWxwUT09

